
Worcester Cemetery Commission Meeting Minutes 

December 10, 2015 

 

In attendance:  Earlene Forbes (Chair), Francette Cerulli (Clerk), Cheri Goldstein 

 

Earlene called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM.   

 

The minutes of the previous meeting (November 12, 2015) were approved. 

 

The work order for repair of a fallen headstone at the Worcester Village Cemetery was 

approved and signed.  Earlene confirmed that the Town Clerk would mail a check to Kirkyard 

Services on the next business day. 

 

The letter answering a burial plot owner’s inquiry regarding who can be buried in their plot was  

amended, approved, and signed.  The members agreed that a copy of the letter should be 

attached to the minutes of the meeting for future questions of this nature.  Fran said she would 

mail the original to the owners immediately after the meeting. 

 

Earlene reported that the commission’s bank accounts are all in order, and there is no reason to 

change anything at this time. 

 

Earlene confirmed that the cemeteries have been cleaned up and closed for the season. 

 

Fran moved to adjourn, Cheri seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 

PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Francette Cerulli (Clerk) 

 

(Amended letter to burial plot owners is attached, below.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

7 December 2015 

Steve Lang 

Worcester, VT 05682 

 

Dear Steve –  

You and Norma are the deeded owner of Lot K-4 in the Worcester Mountain Cemetery.  

It is a two grave lot which will hold 2 full size coffin burials or 8 cremations.  It is up to 

you and your family how you wish to use this space.  Who is buried in your lot is not the 

decision of the Worcester Cemetery Commission.   If you choose to place your brother 

Michael and his wife in your lot you are welcome to do so.    

The suggestion of this commission is that you place your wish for your brother, Michael, 

and his wife to have their cremations in your plot in writing where your heirs can access 

it at the time it becomes necessary.   

Regards, 

 

Worcester Cemetery Commissioners 

 


